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Date

MINUTES OF THE SENATE ASSESSMENT AND TAXATION COMMITTEE.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Senator Audrey Langworthy at 11:10 a.m. on February 16,
1999, in Room 519-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except: Senator Praeger - Excused
Committee staff present: April Holman, Legislative Research Department

Don Hayward, Revisor of Statutes Office
Shirley Higgins, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: John Vermillion
Shirley Sicilian, Department of Revenue
Lee Rowe

Others attending: See attached list.

The minutes of the February 10 and 11, 1999, meetings were approved.

SB 182-Amending the homestead propertyv tax refund act; increasing amounts refundable.

John Vermillion, a former senator, testified in support of SB 182. Mr. Vermillion emphasized the importance
of home life in our society. He supports the bill because it will help families with the maintenance of their
homes. (Attachment 1)

Shirley Sicilian, Department of Revenue, discussed the fiscal note on SB 182. The Department estimates that
the passage of the bill would increase FY 2000 homestead refunds from the State General Fund by $12
million, from $13.8 million to $25.8 million. Under current law, the maximum deduction from property tax
paid is 96 percent, with a maximum refund of $600.00. Under SB 182, the maximum deduction from
property tax paid would remain at 96 percent, but the maximum eligible household income would increase
from $25,000 to $35,000. The bill also would increase the maximum refund to $700.00.

Lee Rowe, a resident of Emporia, stood in support of Mr. Vermillion’s testimony. She has served on the
Emporia City Commission for twelve years and has worked with the inner city area housing. The city
commission often hears complaints from residents that they are being driven out of their homes due to the
property taxes.

Ms. Rowe said she also prepares income tax returns. She noted that, in addition to refunds available under
the Homestead Property Tax Refund Act, persons with children get 10 percent of their federal earned income
credit back at the Kansas level and also get a food sales tax refund at the Kansas level. In her opinion, one
way to simplify the tax structure in Kansas would be to remove people with children from the homestead
property tax rebate system and retain the relief for elderly persons only.

There being no others wishing to testify, the hearing on SB 182 was closed.

Senator Langworthy began a discussion of a previously heard bill, SB 78 which was introduced by Senator
Morris. She recalled that the bill would exempt from all state and local property taxes natural gas gathering
and distribution systems owned by small non-profit utilities and used for irrigation of farm land. There is no
fiscal note because the non-profit utilities have not been assessed in the past.

Senator Langworthy noted that Mark Beck, Division of Property Valuation, indicated at the hearing on the
bill that K.S.A. 79-5a01, which defines public utility for state assessment purposes, should be amended to
expressly exclude from its definition natural gas distribution systems owned and operated by non-profit
public utilities which are operated predominately for the purpose of providing fuel for the irrigation of land
devoted to agricultural use. Staffnoted that Mr. Beck also suggested that SB 78 be amended on page 1, line
22, to strike "gathering and".



CONTINUATION SHEET

MINUTES OF THE SENATE ASSESSMENT AND TAXATION COMMITTEE, Room 519-8 Statehouse,
at 11:10 a.m. on February 16, 1999.

Senator Bond moved to amend SB 78 as suggested by the Division of Property Valuation, seconded by
Senator Steineger. The motion carried.

In response to a question from Senator Corbin, staff explained that the amendment exempts the machinery
and equipment used for irrigation purposes. It was also determined that the issue does not concern assessment
of taxes on right of ways.

Senator Bond moved to report SB 78 as favorable for passage as amended, seconded by Senator Corbin. The
motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for February 17, 1999.
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February 9, 1999
John Vermillion
210 W. Main
Independence, KS 67301

Dear John;

This letter is in response to your request for inforlﬁation regarding certain sample
taxpayers and how they would fare relative to current law under the expansion of the Homestead
Property Tax Relief program embodied by SB 182. The hearing will be Tuesday, Feb 16.

Under current law, a qualifying household with income of $14,500 recei_ves an average
refund of $205.58. Under the provisions of SB 182, the average refund for such a household
would increase to $300.43.

A qualifying household with income of $24,500 receives an average refund under current
law of $21.07. Under SB 182, the average refund would increase to $208.93.

A qualifying household with income of $32,500 is not eligible for any relief under current
law. Under SB 182, such a household would qualify for an annual refund of $61.45.

The Department of Revenue has indicated that SB 182 has a fiscal impact of about $12

million. I hope this information is useful to you. " -

Sincerely,

L7

Chris W. Courtwright

Principal Analyst

cc Tim Emert

W
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